
 

 

 

                                     January - March 2022 

Dear Praying Friends and Family, 
 

GREETINGS AND GRATITUDE 
It is hard to believe our family is entering our 12th year with Baptist International Missions inc., 
and our sixth year serving in Iwakuni! Truly God has been good to us, and we are fully aware 
that, apart from His grace and your steadfast support, we would not be able to continue the 
work of this ministry in Iwakuni, Japan. It truly is a privilege to have the honor of representing 
you in this place.  
 

NEW YEAR, NEW THEME 
As we enter into 2022, our theme of ministry for this year 
is , “Light In the Lord”. It is our desire that we as a family, 
and as a local church body here in Iwakuni, would ever 
strive to increase in holiness and righteousness, which 
will inevitably increase the fruit of our witness. God 
desires His people to walk as children of Light, and this 
is the heart for our theme this year as we focus on 
Ephesians 5:8: 
 

”For ye were sometimes darkness, but now are ye light in the Lord:  
walk as children of light:” 

 

Iwakuni can be a very dark place…but God has made us to be beacons that shine the light of His 
glorious Gospel of Peace to those that stumble about in that darkness. We are seeing God work 
in some amazing ways already! This has been an extremely busy season of much personal 
counseling already for both Alicia and I. So many folks are coming to grips with the reality of sin 
and stagnation in their lives, and God is doing a work of revival in each as they endeavor to 
repent and live for Him! We are prayerfully seeking for this introspection to bloom into a revival, 
the likes that we have rarely seen. Would you pray with us to that end? We have so many that 
need to be saved that attend services regularly, or that we talk to on a regular basis, who we are 
praying will come to Christ! 
 

PRAYER REQUESTS 
It is hard to believe that we are pressing into April at this moment. It seems like we were just 
telling you of the blessings of the later part of 2021, and we look forward to telling you of the 
many things God is doing through the work here in Iwakuni in the days ahead. One blessing I 
wanted to keep you updated on is a request we have previously asked you to join with us in 
praying over. We have been seeking for the Lord to bring another couple to this area to start a 
local church that we can labor with in reaching the local Japanese community. More details will 
be forthcoming, but it appears that God is beginning to lay the groundwork for us to partner with 
another couple as they plant a church in a nearby town. We are beyond thrilled! Thank you for 
continuing to pray with us regarding this great need! More to come soon, until next time! 
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